
Chairman and Members of Secretary of Energy Granholm’s Advisory Board, 

Thank you for letting me offer comments, once again.   

And thank you for permitting and encouraging members of the public to offer comments. 

Electric power grid resilience and security continue to concern me.   

But, in light of recent ominous developments around the world, today’s comment focuses on how our 

truly remarkable Secretary could instigate “scrimmages” or intensive training to better protect ourselves 

against worst-case scenarios. 

“Scrimmages” should assign “attacking” and “defending” teams to grapple with extreme scenarios for 

which we may be under-prepared. 

“Scrimmage” participants could include, but must not be limited to, components of the Department of 

Energy. 

“Scrimmages” should be conducted secretly. 

— and SEAB might advise Secretary Granholm of ways to do that. 

Dr. Gene Lim and I would be ready to propose specific scenarios.   

I believe others would too. 

This concludes my public comment. 
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